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I am currently a retired Oregon state employee but I will be addressing the committee in a dual role, a 
taxpayer and an affiliate of Workplace Bullying Institute. In retirement I will continue to work on the 
grassroots movement to eradicate Workplace Bullying in the United States, not only in Oregon.  
 
As read in the written testimony of Dr. David Yamada, “I write in general support of the amendments 
proposed by Senator Manning, while strongly recommending one clarifying change and one substantive 
change…” as presented in Dr. Yamada’s written testimony below: 
 

           
 
During my working decades in Oregon, I was an active SEIU 503 member and steward in my sub-local. 
My frontline experiences with co-workers and bargaining represented employees from other locals and 
other union members has driven me to continue this work into my retirement years which I will perform 
from the knowledge base I have received as an affiliate of Workplace Bullying Institute.  
 
I have seen firsthand  the damage caused to targets of Workplace Bullying, it can and does incorporate  
both physical harm and psychological harm to the target(s) and also strongly impacts the co-workers that 
witness the abusive conduct. We need strong laws to combat the growing epidemic in the United States.  
 
I urge the Committee members to support the targeted employees and with carefully considered 
legislation give protections from abuse to employees in Oregon. Thank you. 
 
 
 


